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This month's meeting  begins at 7pm on May 9, 2017 , at Ellendale Church of Christ, 

7365 Highway 70 Memp his, TN (1 ½ miles north of Highw ay 64 (Stage Road)).  

 

In this month's program  we welcome  Geoff Smith, KB9KQU.  Geoff will enlighten us 

with how and why he built his strange Hentenna, his first homebrew antenna.  He will 

explain the  "strange" aspect and talk about the antenna's history, performance, and his plans 

to enhance its gain.   Geoff grew up on an Angus cattle farm in Illinois, farmed, then spent 

most of his career as a District Sales Manager for Dekalb Seed.  Geoff received his 

Technician license in  about 1995, but was never activ e.  His license lapsed after moving here 

from Illinois; re -testing in March, 2012, generated a new KK4HYF call sign.  He recovered his 

original  call sign, KB9KQU, as a vanity call sign.  Using an outside antenna, two attic 

antennas, and a variety of rigs, Geoff monitors and scans virtually all repeaters within about 

60  miles.  He regularly checks into the Bullfrog, Delta, Olive Branch and Chickasaw nets.  

 

Delta Club FCC testing sessions  are held monthly except December.  Registration begins 

at 5:30 PM; test ing begins by 6:00 PM.  Please bring a photo ID and another form of  

identification, copies of existing licenses or CSCEs, and your FCC Registration Number (FRN) 

if one has been issued.  Please be on time for registration to allow our Volunteer  Examiner 

(VE) team to complete their work prio r to the club meeting.  The 2017  test fee is $15 (cash 

or check).   Individuals receiving their initial FCC license grant at a  Delta Club test session or 

through a Delta Club training class will receive a complimentary ind ividual club membership 

for the remainder of the current calendar year when they  also show proof of ARRL 

membership.  For more information, please email our VE Liaison, Jeff Krause, AJ4GY , or call 

at 901 -301 -6776.  

 

Congratulations  to those who passed exams during Delta's March , 2017 , test session:  

new General James Hammerich, KN4BVI . 
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At this monthõs Delta Club Meeting, next Tuesday evening at 7:00 pm, we will be taking 

orders for Delta Club shirts. We will have samples of different sizes available for you to 

evaluate so that you order the size that fits you best. These shirts will have the Delta Club 

logo embroidered on them and can have your name and call  sign embroidered as well. So, 

bring your checkbook and place your order at the meeting.  

 

Field Day is the 24 th & 25 th of NEXT MONTH. We will soon have additional information for 

you on this yearõs setup and asking for volunteers. Again, Iõm so looking forward to this 

yearõs Field Day. It will be even bigger and better than last year. So mark the date and donõt 

miss it!  

 

I believe FreeFest was a great success again this year. A big THANK YOU to everyone that 

volunteered to help with this event and those tha t attended and purchased tickets. 

Remember, we get the pleasure of participating in this event and the children of Le Bonheur 

Childrenõs Hospital reap the benefits. 

 

Donõt forget to check into the Delta Club information net on the 146.820 repeater at 8:00 

pm each evening, and when you check -in, make sure to thank the net control operator for 

taking time from their family and busy schedule to call the net for us. They are some our 

most valuable assets!  

 

As a closing note, if you have not renewed your club me mbership now is the time. Linda will 

be glad to accept your renewal application and cash, check or money order.  

 

See you at the meeting Tuesday night!  

 

73  

 

Kenneth Laseter  

KI4AOH  

President's Corner  

  Submitted by Ken Laseter, KI4AOH  
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Treasurer's Report  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  
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Attendees:  Steve Frazier, KK4VPT, Scott Adams, KM4PMU, Barri Munday, WB4SWP, Joe 

Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Bill Stevens, WC9S, Dan Lasley, NE7JN, Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, Linda 

Laseter, KJ4CTX, Kevin Zent, K4KLZ, and Len Grice, W4MKS.  

 

Ken called the meeting to order at 7:00.  

 

Linda gave the Treasurers Report.  

 

Len brought polo shirts for us to preview and try on.  The shirt is to have the Delta Club logo, 

with our name and call sign.   See http://carbheat.net/Sparks/DeltaShirt.html  for sizes and 

prices and an order form .  The blue shirt was chosen as the club shirt.  

 

Bill reported the new Yaesu Fusion repeater has come in .  He is planning to make an offer to 

Mrs. Griffin for the remainder of that estate sale.  

 

Kevin told us about future programs:  June, David Campbell, KD4NOQ, Field Day; July, Keith 

Miller, N9DGK, ARRL; August, Beverly Perkins, Memphis Light Gas & Water, s mart meters.  

 

Joe is planning a Tech class on Monday nights beginning on July 10th through August 14th 

at the EMHC Ambulance location.  

 

Bill Stevens moved to adjourn at 8:11pm.  

 

  

This Monthõs Board Meeting Minutes  

May 2, 2017 -- Submitted by Barri Munday, WB4SWP  

 

http://carbheat.net/Sparks/DeltaShirt.html


Delta Amateur Radio Club                            May 2017 Sparks  Page 5  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Ken Laseter, KI4AOH, opened the meeting with everyone introducing themselves by name 

and call sign and also reminded everyone to sign in and put a ticket in the container.  

 

Ham Hillard, W4GMM, moved to accept the prior meeting minute s as published in Sparks ; 

seconded by Dean Plessala, KC5RDP.  

 

Ham Hillard, W4GMM, moved to accept the Treasurer's report as published in Sparks; 

seconded by Dean Plessala, KC5RDP.  

 

Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX, asked for volunteers for the March of Dimes March fo r Babies to be 

held on May 6th and provided a sign -up sheet at the front table.  

 

Jim Cissell, KI4I, announced that he had brought ham magazines for those interested.  

 

Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, announced a Tech class will be held after July 4th with the 

locati on to be determined.  The class ending in mid -April produced four Techs, one General,  

and one Extra.  Joe also told us the Huntsville August bus trip fee will be $60 if paid in May, 

$65 if paid in June and $70 thereafter.  Attendees are to meet at Germanto wn  Baptist 

Church on August 19.  There will be only one pick up point this year, not two as in prior 

years. 

 

Ken asked for a count to see how many people would be interested in purchasing a Delta 

polo shirt with name and call sign to be worn at activities.   Fifty people were interested.  

 

The program was by Glen Popiel, KW5GP, and was his fourth program on the Arduino.  

 

John Reiners, KN4BVH, won the evening's drawing, a Chick fil A gift card.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Minutes of Last Monthõs Club Meeting 

April 11, 2017  ð Submitted by Barri Munday , WB4SWP 
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"Don Manly Savage, who was 100 years old, born in Rochester, MN in December of 1916, 

passed away on Sunday April 16th 2017, Easter Morning.  

 

His hobby was playing golf, and he used a  Golf Scholarship to attend Washington University 

in St. Louis, MO, earning a degree in Mechanical Engineering. At Washington University he 

met a young girl from Little Rock, AR,  Katherine Louis Barlow, and she and Don were married 

in November of 1940. Katherine predeceased Don in 2009, just shy of their 69th wedding 

anniversary.  

 

Upon graduation he was employed by a Defense Contractor building machines to build 

military equipment, but Don wanted to fly in the Army Air Corp, and he finally got released   

from  his job with barely enough time to join the Air Corp. After many m onths of training, he 

was assigned to a B -29 crew as a flight engineer. On the way to the war zone, the  plane was 

recalled -- the war was over. He stayed in the Air Corp on reserve duty as an officer, and 

was recalled to active duty in the Korean Conflict,  and assigned to  Barksdale AFB. As a 

civilian, he went to work for Esso, based out of Little Rock, AR, in the late 1940's. He was 

transferred to the District office in Memphis TN, in 1953.  

 

While in Memphis he was active with USAF reserve and served as the  Squadron Commander 

of Supply on the base at the Memphis Airport. In 1960, He was then transferred by Esso to  

the office in New Orleans, where stayed until that office was closed. While in the Gulf Coast 

area he was on active reserve duty at Eglin, AFB, Fo rt Walton Beach, FL. In 1966,  he 

returned to the now Region Esso Office in Memphis. Upon returning to Memphis, he joined 

the Colonial Country Club, joined the Memphis Open Gallery Marshalls helping in the  Golf 

Event in 1967. Don Savage continued with this event becoming the Captain of the Gallery 

Marshalls on the 18th Hole at the FedEx Classic when play was started at the  Southwind 

course. This would have been his 50th year, after missing one due to work in 1968. Don 

was an avid golfer playing until he was 95 years old. Don retired from the USAF  as Lt Col. 

with 28 years of service. Don stayed with Esso/Exxon until the Memphis Office was closed, 

in the early 1980s.  

 

Don volunteered to serve as an usher at the 8 AM Sunday Service at The Church of the Holy 

Communion, and has faithfully served in that position for the 40 years. He also was a  

member of the Brotherhood of Saint Andrew, an Episcopalian Organization.  

 

Don Savage served as President of the Esso/Exxon annuitants club, as president of the Mid -

South B -29 's club, was a perpetual member of the Military Order of the World Wars,  serving 

as Memphis Chapter Commander. He was also a member of MOAA, Memphis Engineers' 

Club, as TN State Licensed Professional Engineer. A Life member of Kappa Sigma  Fraternity, 

a 50 plus year member of the Magnolia #69 Free and Accepted Masons, Little Rock, AR. Don 

was a member of the Midsouth Amateur Radio Association, the Delta Amateur  Radio Club, 

 

In Memoriam  
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ARRL, and Air Force Mars. He was an amateur radio operator since 1978, his c all was 

KA4BMI, and was a Technician License holder."  

 

Don's son Ned, KA4BLL, is a long -term member of Delta Amateur Radio Club and has held 

positions of President, Vice -President, Treasurer, and Director of Meetings and Special 

Events.   Our thoughts and prayers go out to Ned and family.  

 
Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, with the grateful acknowledgement of contributions by Rick Tillman, 

WA4NVM , and Tony Brignole, WA4KHN .  Obituary  courtesy of www.canalefuneraldirectors.com . 

 

 

 

  

http://www.canalefuneraldirectors.com/obituaries/Don-Savage/#!/Obituary
http://www.canalefuneraldirectors.com/
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Glen Popiel, KW5GP, presented " Arduino - The Next Generation ó at last month's Delta Club 

meeting.  

 

I went into the Sparks archive  and confirmed this was Glen's fourth Delta presentation, the 

complete list being March, 2014, and April, 2015, 2016, and 2017.  I've seen each of 

Glen's Delta presentations and  every time I wonder how he manages to squeeze a full -time 

job, ham activities, an d writing three books into a 24 hour day.   

 

Keep in mind his two Arduino books required the  creation 

of 34 Arduino pro jects along with the associated, 

complete documentation.  Page 54 of Glen's 

presentation (left) shows a huge stack of paper on one 

side of the image; he distilled  the huge stack into the 

much smaller stack on the other  side.  The smaller stack 

represents his second Arduino book.  

 
Image by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

 

Glen reminded us of the 19 projects in his first 

book, Arduino for Ham Radio .  

 

The projects include a Weather Station, a Talking 

SWR Meter, an Iambic Keyer, a CW Decoder, a 

Homebuilt CDE/HyGain Rotor Controller, and a 

Random Code Practice Oscillator.  

 

Interestingl y, Glen says the Random Code Practice 

Oscillator is one of the most often bui lt projects in 

his first book.  

 

-.-.   . --        ..   ...        . -   .-..   ..   ... -   .         

 

.-   -.   -..        . --   .   . -..   . -..  

 

(CW is alive and well ) 

 

  

Last Month's Program  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, contributions by  Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

http://delta.bobvawter.com/Presentations/Arduino-TheNextGeneration-DeltaClubApril2017.pdf
http://delta.bobvawter.com/Sparks/
https://www.arrl.org/shop/Arduino-for-Ham-Radio/
http://delta.bobvawter.com/Sparks/CW-is-alive.wav
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In Then We Got Sidetracked , Glen briefly mentioned his 

second book, High Speed Multimedia for Amateur Radio . 

 

Glen was 

sidetracked 

again by his 

show cats.  He 

says, òThese 

are Maine Coon 

cats. They're 

sisters, top 

show cats, and 

there's just the 

two of them, 

Angel and 

Shadow (aka 

Godzilla and 

Rodan). I couldn't keep up with any more than  that, it's 

like having a p air of Tasmanian Devils running loose. ó 
Tasmanian Devil s image by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

 

In The Next Generation , Glen told us about such 

new devices as the Sparkfun Microview OLED, 

Adafruit Feather M0, Nano, Star Otto, the Teensy 

Series, the Sparkfun  ESP8266, and many more . 

 

Here Glen shows us an Arduino.  Can you tell which 

one?  I canõt ð itõs about the size of a couple of 

postage stamps!  

 

Glen mentioned a number of Arduino -based 

transceivers, including the HamShield Kickstarter 

project, a 134 -174/2 00 -260/400 -520 MHz FM 

transceiver with an output of 1/2 watt, a  built -in 

LiPo battery charger, and many more features.   

 

The HamShield operates on CW and FM voice and 

can serve in beacon, repeater, Echolink, APRS, and 

packet functions.  

 

  

https://www.arrl.org/shop/High-Speed-Multimedia-for-Amateur-Radio/
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Image by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

Glen pictured a veritable smorgasbord of projects from his second book , More Arduino 

Projects for Ham Radio .  The day before this issue of Sparks went out to the ham 

community, the ARRL made Glenõs new book available.  It looks like another winner from 

Glen! 

 

 

My favorite new project of Glenõs is his 

Arduino Antenna Analyzer  (display 

shown here).  

 

Glenõs Arduino Anten na Analyzer  would 

cost about $40 to duplicate.  Watch 

out, MFJ, you have competition!  

 

Folks mobbed Glen after his 

presentation.  In spite of the fact that 

I've seen smaller pile -ups at NFL games, 

David Webb, KV4QI, was able to snag a 

printed copy of Glen' s Arduino 

Reference Material . 

 
Image by Glen Popiel, KW5GP  

 

 

We thank Glen for another extremely interesting Delta presentation and we hope he will join 

us for a new presentation  next April.  

 

http://www.arrl.org/news/more-arduino-projects-for-ham-radio-by-glen-popiel-kw5gp-now-available
http://delta.bobvawter.com/Presentations/ArduinoResources.pdf
http://delta.bobvawter.com/Presentations/ArduinoResources.pdf
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This year, as we look forward to summer celebrations with friends and family and a day 

away from work, let us remember that April 18, 2017, was the 75th Anniversary of the  

Doolittle Raid which occurred on April 18, 1942.  After the Japanese attacked Pearl Harbor 

the prior December, their "military forces had taken Wake Island and Guam, the British 

garrisons at  Hong Kong and Sin gapore, and had gained control of all of southeast Asia.  In 

addition, almost all of the Philippines had been conquered, except for the troops defending 

the small island of Corregidor."  ("Jimmy Doolittle" by Carroll V. Glines, page 1.)  

 

American morale wa s at a very low ebb.  U.S. military leaders decided to strike a blow at the 

heart of the Japanese empire by sending two carriers and support ships close to  Japan, 

launching 16 B -25 bombers, and striking military targets in Tokyo and four other cities.  Aft er 

the strikes the aircraft were to head for landing strips in China, refuel, and begin the  flight 

home.  

 

As the task force approached Japan, a Japanese fishing boat spotted the task force and 

radioed a warning.  The decision was made to launch Doolittle a nd his men early so the  task 

force would less likely be the target of attacks by Japanese navy vessels.  

 

 
https://media.defense.gov/2012/May/14/2000152205/ -1/ -1/0/120514 -F-DW547 -014.JPG  

 

Of the 16 B -25s, 15 hit their targets.  After leaving Japan one of the B -25s diverted to 

Vladivostok, Russia, where the crew was interned for more than a year.  The remaining 

aircraft flew to  China, but none were able to reach their landing fields due to lack of fuel.  

Several B-25s landed in the water;  the crews of the other aircraft bailed out in darkness over 

China. 

 

Doolittle thought he was destined for court martial; all a ircraft had been lost, three dead, 

several grievously wounded, eight captured by the Japanese.  When he returned home, 

Memorial Day, 2017  

Submitted  with reverence and respect  by Dan Lasley, NE7JN,  

contributions by Jim Cissell, KI4I  

https://media.defense.gov/2012/May/14/2000152205/-1/-1/0/120514-F-DW547-014.JPG
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however,  President Roosevelt awarded him the Medal of Honor.  All crew members received 

the Distinguished Flying Cross and two crew membe rs received the Silver Star for helping 

fellow  crew members avoid capture by Japanese troops in China.  

 

Carroll Glines (page 148) summarizes the Doolittle Raid:  "The entire Japanese offensive war 

strategy was changed as a direct result of this single air action.  And it was  this change that 

encouraged the Japanese to engage American air and naval forces at Midway Island two 

months later and suffer their first major defeat at the hands of the United  States."  

 

 

Crew No. 1 (Plane 

#40 -2344, target 

Tokyo): 34t h 

Bombardment 

Squadron, Lt. Col. 

James H. Doolittle,  

pilot; Lt. Richard E. 

Cole, copilot; Lt. 

Henry A. Potter, 

navigator; SSgt. 

Fred A. Braemer, 

bombardier;  

SSgt. Paul J. 

Leonard, flight 

engineer/gunner.   
 

https://media.defense.g

ov/2006/Feb/17/20005

67624/ -1/ -

1/0/060217 -F-1234P -

017.JPG  

 

 

 

 

Of the 80 volunteers who took part in the Doolittle Raid, only one is still with us:  Lt. Col. 

Richard E. Cole, who served as Doolittle's co -pilot.  As you celebrate Memorial  Day, keep in 

mind the exceptionally brave men of the Doolittle Raid and the more than 1,354,000 men 

and women have died in our country's various wars and conflicts from 1775 to the present.  

 

Freedom is no t free and, once lost, will never return. If you enjoy the freedoms defined by 

our Constitution and the Bill of Rights, take a moment to thank the deity of your  choice for 

those who have given everything so that we may continue to live in a free society.  

 

Remember the words of Benjamin Franklin in 1759:  "They that can give up essential liberty 

to obtain a little temporary safety deserve neither liberty nor freedom."  

 

Never let anyone in government even think about taking away any of your freedoms.  

https://media.defense.gov/2006/Feb/17/2000567624/-1/-1/0/060217-F-1234P-017.JPG
https://media.defense.gov/2006/Feb/17/2000567624/-1/-1/0/060217-F-1234P-017.JPG
https://media.defense.gov/2006/Feb/17/2000567624/-1/-1/0/060217-F-1234P-017.JPG
https://media.defense.gov/2006/Feb/17/2000567624/-1/-1/0/060217-F-1234P-017.JPG
https://media.defense.gov/2006/Feb/17/2000567624/-1/-1/0/060217-F-1234P-017.JPG
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The ARRL Contest Update for May 3, 2017, reminds us that "May 6 -7 is a big QSO Party 

weekend. With the New England QSO Party, 7th Call Area QSO Party, Indiana QSO Party, 

and Delaware QSO Party on the same week end, even with poor conditions there will be 

stations to work."   If youõre working on WAS, lots of operators will be active during that 

weekend.  

 

 

Saturday, May 6, 2017, is the date for this yearõs March of Dimes March for Babies.  We will 

be back at Shelby Farms Park this year supporting the March of Dimes and enjoying all the 

new facilities in the park and hopefully some beautiful weather.   I need a few more 

volunteers to help out from 7:30 a.m. until noon.  If you can help, please send an email to 

Linda Laseter  or call Linda Laseter at 901 -268 -1766.   I appreciate everyoneõs support.  

Thank you and I look forward to working with you.  

 

 

 

DARC is sponsoring a 50 -passenger bus trip to go to the Huntsville Hamfest  on August 19, 

2017.  There is a graduated scale fare for the bus trip.  The fare is $60 if paid by May  31, 

2017.  The fare is $65 if paid by June 30, 2017, and $70 if paid after June  30th.  The fare 

includes the $10  hamfest entry ticket.  There will be bi scuit sandwiches, water,  sodas, 

chips, and fruit on the bus going to Huntsville and whatever is left for the trip back.  There 

are no refunds, but you can sell your seat to someone else if you cannot  go.  Let me know.  

 

Cash or checks will be accepted for p ayment.  Make checks payable to Delta Amateur Radio 

Club.  You can pay at a meeting.  You can also send your check to Joe Lowenthal, 

WA4OVO,  6675 Ashbridge Cove, Memphis, TN 38120.  Please include your name, callsign, 

cell phone number, and email address.  Reservations will be on a first come first paid basis. 

 

The bus will leave Germantown Baptist Church, 9450 Poplar Avenue at Johnson Road, 

Germantown, TN at 6:00am.  The bus will leave Huntsville immediately after the 4pm door 

prize drawing and return to G ermantown Baptist Church at approximately 7:30pm.  

 

Germantown Baptist Church has asked us to park in the back on the northeast side of the 

church so there will be security cameras on the cars like last year.  

QSO Party Weekend  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN  

 

Volunteers Needed for March of Dimes March for Babies!  

Submitted by  Linda Laseter, KJ4CTX  

 

Huntsville Hamfest Bus Trip  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO, Director of Training  

mailto:LindaLaseter@gmail.com
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Having a portable color composite video monitor is a nice accessory. Hooking up to older 

computers to display digital modes, portable amateur television applications, in car TV with a 

tuner for storm chasers are a few app lications. These monitors used to be expensive. Now 

the smaller TFT displays are being sold at great prices. I bought a 4.3 inch color screen that 

runs on 12 volts D.C. for under $12.00. It has two composite video inputs with auto 

switching. They can be us ed in the car in car video players or backup cameras. These can be 

bought in several different screen sizes.   Do an Ebay search for òTFT monitoró. 

 

 
 

 

Amateur Hardware Update  

Article and image s ubmitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 
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A new feature of the ARRL is a Podcast called òThe Doctor Is Inó.  This is a twice monthly 

Podcast that answers questions about Ham radio.  You can go to the site and send in your 

question.  Past shows have answered questions on Powerpole connectors, mobil e antennas, 

coax, solar minimum, and software defined radios.  Each Podcast is about 20 to 25 minutes 

long.  You can stream it live or play back recorded back episodes.   These Podcasts contain a 

lot of good information.   If you want to check out these p rograms here is the web address:  

http://www.arrl.org/doctor  

 

 

 

 

The Corps of Engineers Memphis District is sponsoring a station (WUG2) for the  Armed 

Forces Communications Test on Saturday May 13th. It will be in Millington at the Navy base  

at W4ODR in Building N -100 in the southeast corner of the no rth side of the base. Operating 

from 8am -8pm.  For more information and military frequencies to li sten for, go to  

FINAL 2017 ANNUAL ARMED FORCES DAY v1.pdf . 

 

All are welcome. You do not need to be a MARS member. If you want to operate or observe, 

please let Pat Lane (w4oqg@bellsouth.net) or Joe Lowenthal (wa4ovo@gmail.com or  628 -

4318) know that you will be coming. Room is somewhat limited.  Antennas will be set  up on 

Thursday May 11th starting about 9am.  

 

Directions: Go east on Navy Rd from Hwy 51 to blinking light at Singleton Ave. Turn left 

(north) onto Singleton Ave to first street. Turn right on ATTU Street; go past golf  course club 

house on left. ATTU Street will curve left and becomes ATTU Ext. Pass the child care 

building on the right to Neptune Street.  Turn right onto Neptune Street. Go one  block to 

Corsair. Turn right onto Corsair Drive and go to the end.  Take gravel drive to building. 

W4ODR is on  the right.  

 

  

Amateur Packet Update  

Submitted by James Butler, KB4LJV 

 

Armed Forces Communications Test  

Submitted by Joe Lowenthal, WA4OVO  

 

http://www.arrl.org/doctor
file:///C:/Users/Dan/Sparks/May/FINAL%202017%20ANNUAL%20ARMED%20FORCES%20DAY%20v1.pdf
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2017 FreeFest was another huge success.  If you were there, I hope you had at l east half the 

fun I did!  Here are some cameos.  

 

(L-R) MARA Board 

Member Rick 

Kanschat, N0KYN, 

MARA Secretary 

Cindy Foster, 

KJ4VUV, and MARA 

FreeFest Organizer 

and Wrangler Tony 

Brignole, WA4KHN, 

process another 

FreeFest prize 

winner.  

 

Tony did his usual 

fantastic job 

organizing FreeFest.  

All the inside tables 

were spoken for, 

almost all the outside 

tail -gating spots 

were filled, the prize 

list was  enormous, 

and FreeFest drew folks  from all over the mid -south and as far away as Carbondale, IL! 

 

 

FreeFest provides a chance to obtain your first license or to upgrade an existing license.  

Congratulations to new Technician Gary L. Woodard, Jr. , KG5SQP, and to new Generals 

Mark E. Blair, KC5AJS, Scott H. Hunter, KD5APU, and James R. Kimmelman, KG5PXU .  As 

the youngest new Technician. Gary received a drone courtesy of "Satellite" Sam Adams, 

KG4JMN .  Thanks to Gary Weatherford, W5EMA , and to Denise Walls , KM4IRR, for 

providing testing information.  

 

  

2017 FreeFest  

Submitted by Dan Lasley, NE7JN, with a special thanks to Liz and "Satellite" Sam 

Adams, KG4JMN, for being two of the nicest folks I ever knew  

 


